
 

RECYCLERS ARE FACING TOUGH ECONOMIC TIMES 
Craig’s Recycling Facility is Slated to Close 

 

Higher processing costs and lower commodity 
prices are making life difficult to the industry.  
Jamie Gormley is the Business Development 
Manager for Centennial Recycling in the metro 
Denver area and he says, “this is the most 
difficult I have ever seen the market.” When he 
says the market is difficult, he is including the 
great depression, when commodity prices 
plummeted for recycled materials.   

Apparently, the industry does not have a clear 
path after the biggest buyer of recycled 
materials produced in the U.S., China, has 
pulled back their purchases of plastic and fiber.  
The industry just got too dependent on China 
for this market according to Juri Freeman, a 
senior consultant with RRS.   

Just to provide a few examples, over the past 
year the value of cardboard has dropped close 
to 70%, aluminum is down over 30% and 
plastics range from 30% to 50% lower. 

Contamination in the recycle streams has become a major factor and purity standards are affecting costs 
along with increased processing costs which have escalated dramatically. Not long ago the City would 
transport loads to Milner and there were no tipping fees associated with the load. Our cost-of-delivery 
was in mileage, transportation, labor and overhead costs like insurance.  Today the tipping fees have 
climbed to $79/ton and the contamination fee is calculated at an additional $62/ton. Unfortunately, 
many of our loads are contaminated according to the contamination standards of the facility and in 
many cases are being rejected.                

The industry is changing, but not going away. Processing recyclable materials is becoming a service 
industry like the landfill. This means that processing costs will need to be bore by the generator, or to 
put it more succinctly, by the individual business or household.  

The City of Craig will continue to monitor the situation and look for ways to efficiently participate in 
recycling. In the meantime, we will discontinue the mixed paper, cardboard, and co-mingled recycling 
program until further notice. The recycle drop-off location at 1775 Yampa Avenue will close except for 



the onsite used oil receptacles as they city will continue to accept clean, used oil. Recyclers will need to 
find other avenues to transport and pay for their recyclables until a better solution is determined. 

The Yampa Valley Sustainability Council is an excellent recycling resource for residents in Moffat and 
Routt County. Please visit their website www.yampavalleyrecycles.org and review their 2019 recycling 
guide below for more information. 

 


